
TOWN OF BLEECKER 
REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING 

MAY 20,2020 
 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 
Councilman Becker:  Present 
Councilman Winnie:  Absent 
Supervisor Howard:  Present 
Councilman Bartholomew:  Present 
Councilman Smith:  Present 
Also in attendance were Wayne Hutchins, Richard DiDomizio, and Paul Brink. 
 
Pledge of Allegiance 
 
Councilman Becker made a motion to accept the minutes from the last meeting.  It was 
seconded by Councilman Smith and approved; In Favor: 4   Opposed: 0 
 
Clerk Report: 
  In April the Town took in $217; $5 in dog licenses, $130 in Transfer Station permits, and $82 in 
Building Permits.  It was all given to the Supervisor. 
 
Code Enforcement: 
  John Furlong reported three inspections, two new permits, and one Certificate of Compliance. 
 
Dog Control:  No Activity 
 

RESOLUTION #26-20 
Appointment of new Board of Assessment Review Members 

 
Councilman Becker offered the following Resolution and asked for its’ approval: 
 
Resolved; the Bleecker Town Board does hereby appoint Sean Croucher to replace Larry 
Doubleday, and John Dackow to fill John McManaman’s unexpired position. 
 
It was seconded by Councilman Bartholomew and approved;  In Favor: 4   Opposed: 0 
Councilman Becker:  Yes 
Councilman Bartholomew:  Yes 
Supervisor Howard:  Yes 
Councilman Smith:  Yes 
 
Highway, Building, and Grounds: 
  The new truck is still on schedule for delivery in the Fall.   



Paul Brink reported that CHIPS money has not been authorized by the State yet, so he will not 
make any decisions about paving projects until he hears from them.  The money can be rolled 
over into next year if the decision comes too late.   
The DEC turn-around on Pinnacle Road is involved in a lawsuit brought by environmental 
groups seeking to prevent the cutting of trees, so it will not be finished this year. 
 

RESOLUTION #27-20 
Authorization to Pay General and Highway Fund Bills 

 
Councilman Bartholomew offered the following Resolution and asked for its’ approval: 
 
Resolved; the Bleecker Town Board has hereby audited and approved for payment General 
Fund bills #V-56 through #V-66 for a total of $4142.73 and Highway Fund bills #V-30 through 
#V-34 for a total of $30532.43. 
 
It was seconded by Councilman Smith and approved;  In Favor: 4   Opposed: 0 
Councilman Becker:  Yes 
Councilman Bartholomew:  Yes 
Supervisor Howard:  Yes 
Councilman Smith:  Yes 
 
Councilman Becker made a motion to adjourn.  It was seconded by Councilman Smith and 
approved;  In Favor: 4   Opposed: 0 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:20. 
Recorded and submitted by Toni Johnson, Town Clerk 


